WYRE PIDDLE PARISH COUNCIL

17/01373/FUL – OBJECTION
Agricultural Land Abbey View Road Pinvin – Erection of a food retail store (Class A1) with associated access, parking, servicing, landscape & drainage

Although the application site is in the Parish of Pinvin, it is felt that the Western entrance to Wyre Piddle will be visually impacted as the scale of the scheme is not appropriate or in keeping with the surrounding rural setting.

Wyre Piddle Parish Council are also concerned regarding the effect that the development will have on the perceptual and physical coalescence on the gaps between Pinvin, Pershore and Wyre Piddle.

It is considered the development would inevitably increase vehicle traffic on Wyre Hill and increase the risk of an accident with pedestrians using the Western bridge. The Western Bridge has officially been recognised by WCC as unsafe and unsuitable for pedestrian use. The proposed location is therefore unsustainable.

Equally it is recognised the development would increase shopping choice and add to employment opportunities but this should also be considered against the effect that this will have on existing long established local businesses on Pershore High Street and the Retail Market.

The applicant puts great weight in the fall back position that an extant permission exists on the site for a petrol filling station. 

The applicant has failed to produce any evidence which confirms with certainty that the former planning permission was implement. Consequently, this could be challenged whereby little weight should be attributed to the claimed fall back position of the petrol filling station. It should also be remembered that this is a significant departure from a petrol filling station to a major retail store.

Para 14 of the NPPF is not engaged as Wychavon have an up to date local plan. The starting point for consideration of the proposal should be the SWDP.

The proposal is in conflict with SWDP 2 which directs most development to the built up areas of the District and to restrict development in the open countryside to specific and limited uses.

The proposal is in conflict with SWDP 10 which deals with retail developments in the District. 

The development fails the sequential test in that other more suitable sites are available such as the undeveloped sites on the Keytec development (although this would cause more traffic on Wyre Hill if the Northern Link is not completed).

The development would also lead to the loss of good quality agricultural land.
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